Control Bonish

ARCHDIOCESE OF DAR ES SALAAM

Free March Bersel, St. Bree March St

4 ... 111 11124741

nyumba a cats-net.co.tz

4th February 2020

Dear Fr. John Judie,

The grace and peace of our Lord Jesus Christ be with you.

On behalf of the entire family of Catholics in the Archdiocese of Dar es Salaam, and in a special way on behalf of the St. Mary's Junior Seminary-Visiga, I am grateful for the Silver Jubilee of the John Judie Ministries for the East African zone and most especially for Tanzania.

Explicitly, our seminary has been one of the beneficiaries of your ministry as you tirelessly and with great love supported many seminarians spiritually, morally and materially. May the Lord reward you abundantly.

Be assured of my prayers that you and all benefactors who sacrifice to support priestly vocations in the young African church be granted good health and capacity needed to continue with the charitable ministry. We keep praying that the John Jude Ministries continue supporting many poor youths who desire to serve God as priests but are materially constrained.

May the Almighty God bless you and grant you graces needed to make your ministry prosperous all the times.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Polycarp Cardinal Pengo

Archbishop Emeritus of Dar es salaam